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From: John Harding 

Sent: January 26, 2018 10:36 AM

To: Alec Johnston; Victoria Mayor and Council

Subject: Development Proposal for 137/139 Robertson Street, Victoria

Attachments: 137 Robertson Development Letter to City.docx

Dear Sirs,  

We recently attended a Community Meeting for a proposed development at 137/139 Robertson Street. 

We oppose the rezoning as the proposed development is too large for the site, and the building does not fit into the 

streetscape.  We feel that a development with lower square footage and fewer units would be more acceptable. 

A more detailed letter addressing our concerns is attached. 

Yours truly 

John Harding and Madeline Rigg 

Owners – 1869 Hollywood Crescent 



To the Planning Department, Corporation of the City of Victoria 

January 26, 2018 

Dear Sirs, 

Change of Land Use of 137/139 Robertson Street to a Site Specific 4-Plex Zone 

As taxpayers and permanent residents directly across the street from 137 

Robertson, we strongly object to the approval of a new 4-plex being built on this 

property.  

1) If the owner chooses to strata title the property, other developers of 

properties in the neighbourhood will expect the same concessions. This 

changes our community immensely! Strata title is unnecessary and should not 

be allowed here. 

2) Parking is a problem on our street, Hollywood Crescent, with only one side 

available. Continuous single-family zoning will improve this issue. 

3) The proposed structure is out of proportion and design with other properties 

in the vicinity. Most have pitched roofs and blend in with the streetscape.  The 

proposal is for a large box, with a height that is at, or over allowable height for 

its entire footprint. 

4) The building is far too dense with 4 suites.  Single- family zoning should apply 

to this property. Regulations for the Single Family R1-G zoning allow for either 2 

stories without a basement, or 1.5 stories with a basement. The proposed size of 

the development at 4,190sq. ft. is approximately 30% higher than allowed. We 

consider that this addition of square footage is in effect an overbuild of the site 

from a two storey to a three-storey building, and request that the building size 

be moderated accordingly. 

We welcome development of the current structure, as it is old, neglected, and 

probably hazardous.  However, we object to overdevelopment of the site. 

In summary, this beautiful neighbourhood has been carefully maintained and 

improved by caring owners. An oversized four-plex does not make any sense 

here. 

Yours truly, 

 

Madeline Rigg, John Harding 

Owners 1869 Hollywood Crescent 

To: ajohnston@victoria.ca;  mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca. 



          Robin and David Ley 

          141 Robertson St. 

          Victoria, BC V8S 3X2 

   

          October 3, 2019 

 

Land Use Committee Chair 

Fairfield Community Association  

1300 Fairfield Road 

Victoria BC V8S 5J1 

 

RE: Proposed Development and Rezoning of 137/139 Robertson Street, Victoria 

 

We are writing this letter, as the adjacent and impacted neighbours, in response to a redevelopment 
proposal for the 137/139 Robertson Street in Gonzales.  Note that also attached is a copy of a letter 
submitted in January 2018 regarding the same development.  Issues identified in this previous letter 
have not been addressed with the revised design.   

 

Our home is located immediately adjacent and to the north of this proposed development.  As with 
many properties in Gonzales our home is built directly up to the property boundary.  It is estimated that 
our home was built in the early 1900s with modifications made with approval of the city.  We live in our 
home with our two children and rent out the first floor legal suite to long term tenants.  We have lived 
in this home for over ten years and have no plans on moving.  We love our community and want to work 
with the developer to find a plan that works for our family.   Despite efforts on both our part and the 
developer’s we have not found an acceptable solutions.  The following outlines the main issues we have 
with the development primarily from the perspective of the impact on our home, usability of our space, 
and our quality of life.    

 

The proposed footprint and increased height of the proposed development will negatively affect our 
quality of life particularly in the northeast corner of the new development (the southeast corner of our 
property).  Our kitchen, dining area, and bedroom are in the southeast corner of the property with 
lovely large windows.  This is the heart of our home and is used for family dinners, homework sessions, 
art & craft projects, spontaneous dance parties, Sunday pancakes and coffee, parties and gatherings, 
tough conversations, working from home, and watching the marathon and bike races.   

 



The proposed footprint and height of the development will negatively effect our privacy, increase noise 
and air pollution, and will take away every bit of sunshine that enters the southern side of our space and 
that of our first floor long term tenants.  Specifically, the proposed footprint will allow for the future 
residents to easily look into our space including our bedroom and even listen to our conversations.   
Noise is a concern as there will be the potential for multiple residents to use their outside space, 
allowing for significant noise increase from our current very quiet neighbours.  Any future residents that 
chose to smoke outside will directly impact our indoor air quality.  The proposed storage bins located 
close to our southern side will also have the potential for noise, debris, and damage to our house and 
are just unattractive.  The proposed footprint and height will eliminate natural light entirely during 
winter months.  The months when just a few moments of sunshine are precious.   

 

We understand that due to the unique layout of the lot and the surrounding houses property 
boundaries, adjustments to the setbacks requirements will be needed.    However, we kindly ask the 
developer to revise the footprint and height of the development to take into consideration our quality 
of life particularly in regards the southern side of our home. We request the following: 

• the proposed setbacks on the Hollywood Crescent and the northern side of the property be 
consistent with the existing footprint.  We request that no windows be placed in the proposed 
building with a view of our kitchen area.  We request that no balconies be placed on the 
northeast side of the proposed building.   

• the maximum height of the proposed building not exceed that of the existing building and 
pitched roof be maintained such that our natural light is maintained.   

• We request no storage units or bike racks be placed along the northern side yard to reduce 
noise and debris potential.   

• We request a comparison of the proposed site specific zoning be done to that of low or medium 
density zoning (as four units are proposed) or a small lot (as the lot size is smaller than that of a 
R1-G) in addition to or instead of R1-G.  Using R1-G zoning as the only guide in developing the 
site specific zoning is not consistent with the proposed use of the property and misleading.   

• We request that any reduction to minimum set backs be carefully evaluated by city staff 
involved in developing and setting these setbacks.  The setbacks serve a purpose of which is not 
entirely clear when simply reading the regulations but carefully considered by the city 
engineers.   If a setback is required for safety, noise reduction, natural light, quality of life, fire 
protection, or other reasons, any changes to the setbacks should be justified and remedies put 
in place to ensure that the intention of the regulated setback is addressed.   

As a resident, we feel very vulnerable and have experience threatening language during the process.  
This has caused stress and has negatively effected the relationships in our community.  We would like to 
thank the community group for hosting this meeting.  We would also like to acknowledge that although 
we are not in favour of the proposed footprint, setbacks, and height of the proposed development, we 
appreciate efforts made by the community group and the developer to engage with the community.   

Regards, 

Robin and David Ley (141 Robertson St.) 
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From: Alan Dibb 

Sent: March 30, 2020 9:07 PM

To: Victoria Mayor and Council

Cc:

Subject: Proposed development: 137/139 Robertson and 1848/1850 Hollywood

Dear Mayor and Councillors: 

I live nearby to this location and have concerns about the proposed development because of its size relative to the site 
and because it potentially would create a precedent for higher density and site coverage in the neighbourhood. I would be 
concerned if council's position is that houses that are already non-conforming to zoning regulations are grandfathered in 
to continue to non-conform even after complete redevelopment. Specific concerns include the following: 

1. The proposed development exceeds the Zoning Regulations Floor space ratio limit of 0.5. This is even though the
lower level of the proposed building apparently is not included in the total floor area calculation.

2. The proposal also exceeds the site coverage % of 30% and, as I understand it, exceeds the prescribed height and
number of storeys.

3. I am concerned about the loss of open soil and greenery from the yard, with most of the yard proposed to be covered
in patios, paving stones and parking areas.  This is out of keeping with the character of the neighbourhood, in which the
vast majority of homes have attractive yards, gardens, and trees which provide habitat for birds and make the
neighbourhood attactive to walk in.

4. Two of the four suites are to become two bedroom and 2.5-3 bathroom suites. Such suites are likely to be occupied by
high income owners with at least two vehicles. We could easily end up with 6 or more vehicles at that location thereby
occupying several spaces of street parking in an area where street parking is already heavily used, especially on the
Hollywood Crescent side.

5. It does seem a shame that 3 existing tenants that are long-time Victoria residents will be displaced and almost certainly
unable to afford rents in the new building.

In my view a scaled down version of this proposal, perhaps a duplex, would be more suitable for this location. 

Alan Dibb 
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